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2011  FLOTILLA  87  OFFICERS 
DIVISION 8   DISTRICT 7 

 
 
Flotilla Commander FC  Rodney D. Dimon 
Flotilla Vice Cmdr. VFC  N. Lee Waters 

Member Training  FSO-MT  Anton (Tony) Durner   
Public Education  FSO-PE  N. Lee Waters  
Vessel Examination   FSO-VE  Gerald L. Meckenberg 
Operations  FSO-OP  Wilbur R. Gray  
Personnel Services  FSO-HR  Sandy Bilsky 
Public Affairs  FSO-PA  David C. Nielsen  
Publications  FSO-PB  Judith A. Abbott   
Secretary/Records  FSO-SR  Judith A. Abbott  
Finance  FSO-FN  Judith A. Abbott 
Communications  FSO-CM  Gerald L. Meckenberg 
Materials  FSO-MA  Joseph Scott Mayer 
Information Svc  FSO-IS  Graham Leadbetter, Ph. D 
Navigation System  FSO-NS  David P. Senkpiel  
RBS Visitation  FSO-PV  Gregory J. Masonick  
Marine Safety  FSO-MS  Robert M. Waters   
Communication Svc  FSO-CS  Jack W. Rienks 
Monofilament Recovery   Arthur J. “Skip” Wilson 
Imm. Past Fl. Cmdr.  IPFC  Arthur J. “Skip” Wilson 
Lay Leader    Judith A. Abbott 
Fellowship    George J. Bazinet 
Proctor    Ruth A. White  
Flotilla Webmaster    Jack W. Rienks 

 

NOVEMBER  EVENTS 

1…..Flotilla Staff Officers’ Meeting, Lemon Bay Park     7 pm 

8…..Flotilla 87 Members’ Meeting, Lemon Bay Park     7 pm 

ELECTION OF FC and VFC 
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FROM THE HELM: 

Rodney D. Dimon, Commander 

    Our Unseen History 

 

 

We monthly look at our history, yet we neither see nor reflect upon it. My fellow 
shipmates I am writing about our colors – our guidon. Nearly every meeting it 
stands before us by the command table unseen by many (me included) yet, it 
does stand so proudly announcing who we are and our accomplishments, 
performed  above and beyond “duty”  and accomplished during our fifty year 

history. 

 

The guidon serves as a point of reference and pride for Blue Shirts through 
many generations. Widely speaking, the guidon has been carried by most of the 

world's military forces for centuries, guiding and directing during the heat of battle and other crises. Any one 
who has experienced the madness of combat knows it is easy to lose direction, yet look for the guidon and 
steady the course. These colors were protected at all times. Men and women would die fighting for it, and it 
was “fastly” picked up so that it would not hit the ground. The person who carried the guidon – the guidon 
bearer- held a place of honor in the unit. These guidon bearers were chosen for this position based on 

integrity and abilities in the eyes of the commanding officers. 

 

Certainly these are trying times for all flotillas, more for some than others. However, look to our colors to find 
direction and to seek guidance by looking at its streamers to see where the flotilla has “been “ to where it can 
go. Our guidon has seven such streamers: 1997 Coast Guard/State support,1998 Coast Guard/State 
support, 1998 Member Services, 1999 Member Services, 1999 Coast guard/State support, 1999 RBS Safety, 
and 1999 Excellence. During this November's meeting yet another streamer will be presented and hung on 

our guidon-         

“ FOR OVER FIFTY YEARS OF OUTSTANDING CONTRIBUTIONS” from 7 January 1961 through 7 

January 2011. 

 

Some have commented to me that “the flotilla is in trouble and what am I going to do about it?”  Well, I urge 
all members to attend our November meeting, and VOTE for your next Flotilla Commander and Vice 
Commander, look to our colors and see where we have been, and where we are going, determine and 
pledge to do what you can do to make it better, see our guidon as a spirit of direction and not just as another 

flag, pat yourself on the back and do likewise to the person next to you, and finally – Charlie Mike.    
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W. R. “Gabby” Gray, FSO-OP  

 

I would like to thank everyone for all their help and cooperation this past year. I hope everyone has a great time 

this Holiday Season. 

I am  now tracking patrols that are being canceled throughout the Division which has over 20% of patrols canceled. 

Again I would like to thank all Coxswains, Crew and Radio watch standers for taking up the slack while some of our 
members have been on vacation and/or up north during the summer. A few are starting to return; “Welcome Back.” 

Crew members don’t forget if you have a free day and have not been called for a patrol lately get on the phone and call 
a coxswain to see if you can go along. Patrol time for November is 1400 to 1800 hrs. 

Coxswains don’t forget to go over your towing equipment and the location of all other equipment that you have on 
board. 

Lets not forget our new members give them a call and take them a long as a trainee. 

 Attention all members; don’t forget to use caution while using Stump Pass; it is still shallow in places at low tide outside 
of the channel…..still no sea buoy. 

 Let’s keep having fun and keep up the Good Work!  

“Gabby” 

 

 

I am sad to report that due to low enrollment, the Oct. BS&S class was cancelled.  Hopefully, next year will be more 
productive.  Speaking of next year, Ruth Ann White and I have worked to revise the 2012 Course Schedule in order for 
the Flotilla to have a more fruitful year.  There will be courses, but more effort to improve the learning level of our 
students by reworking the BS&S PowerPoint slides and improving the teaching techniques of all instructors by including 
more hands on features for students on each lesson.  I have included a copy of the course dates and times so 
everyone can make their calendars. 

 

Course Schedule for 2012 

Course Dates & Time 6:30-9:30PM    Course Dates & Time 6:30-9:30PM 

Boating Skills and Seamanship    Practical Matters 

Jan. 9,12,16,19,23,26, & 30     Feb. 6,9,13, & 16 

Feb. 2 

Course Dates & Time 8:30AM-1:30PM    Course Dates & Time  6:30-9:30PM 

About Boating Safely      About Boating Safely 

April 21 & 28 and June 5,6 & 7     Oct. 15, 18, 22, & 25 

 

Ruth Ann White and I are hoping to have more outreach programs with both the Charlotte County Sheriff Department’s 
youth program and the Englewood Fire Department.   

Speaking of next year, there are a few staff officer positions open for 2012.  As our numbers decrease due to age and 
retirements, more and more of the remaining membership need to step up to the plate and help make this Flotilla the 
best that it can be.  If you have ever thought about being a staff member or were a staff member and understand how a 
important making the Flotilla run effectively, take a moment to consider helping YOUR FLOTILLA. 

Don’t forget to remind your friends and neighbors to wear their life jackets when they are boating because they only 
work if you wear them. 

N. Lee Waters, VFC/FSO-PE 
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   Flotilla  

pizza party 

 Flotilla members and guests enjoying some Fellowship and great pizza 

Skip Wilson     Tony Durner  Rod Dimon, FC     

Karen Bazinet  Anne Bilsky  Tony Durner 

Doris King 

Kay and Harry Steele 

The Cahows 

John & Shirley 

Joe Mayer  Sandy Bilsky  George Bazinet 

Dane Hahn   Jerry Meckenberg  Jim Straub Rod Dimon, FC  Lee Waters, VFC  Bob Waters 

Photos by J. Abbott, FSO-PE 
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Rules of the Road 

 

Rights of Way 

 

Early in August there was a video clip on the internet site www.youtube.com that showed a sailboat 

colliding with an 870 foot oil tanker.  

As the racing sailboat crossed the path of the oil tanker, the tanker hit the sailboat broadside. 
Fortunately, the bow wave of the tanker pushed the sailboat far enough away allowing it to pass on 
the tanker’s port side. The sailboat’s sails then became tangled on the tanker’s anchor and the 
entanglement dismasted the sailboat. What was worse is that one of the sailboat’s crew was tossed 

into the water from the collision.   

A press release regarding the collision indicated the overboard crewman was safely picked up by 
powerboats that witnessed the incident. The press office also indicated there would be an 

investigation but it was too early to speculate on the cause of the collision.  

Check it out for yourself by entering “yacht vs. supertanker” in your favorite internet search engine. 
I am sure you will agree that challenging an oil tanker for the same space on the water was a 

foolish endeavor and could have ended tragically for both crewmen on the sailboat.  

I had the opportunity to talk about this event with some of my colleagues in the Auxiliary. One thing 
we agreed on was boating accidents, collisions, injuries and even senseless fatalities help motivate 
us to continue teaching safe boating to as many boaters as possible. Hopefully, most will learn that 

accidents, as in the example above, could have been prevented.  

One of the tools all boaters need to know are the NAVIGATION RULES (NavRules) which are 
actually in two parts. The first are the 72 COLREGS, formally known as the Convention on the 
International Regulations for Preventing Collisions at Sea. The second is the Inland Rules. Both 
were adopted by the United States and the Coast Guard is charged with their enforcement in U.S. 

waters. These Rules apply to all vessels on international and inland waters.  

I like the title which reads in part, …for Preventing Collisions at Sea. As in the case above, let’s 
take a look at Rule #18 which addresses the Responsibilities Between Vessels. This rule may also 
be known as the “pecking order” which describes what vessels have a right of way over other 
vessels. Remember here that the following description is only a partial listing of the responsibilities 

between vessels underway and a detailed study of the NavRules is encouraged. 

In the following list the vessel below shall keep out of the way of the vessel or vessels above it. 

 
A vessel not under command which may be one without power or rudder 
A vessel restricted in her ability to maneuver such as a tug with barge in tow 
A vessel constrained by draft such as a tanker who may only operate in a deep narrow channel 
Fishing vessel (commercial) 
Sailing vessel (under sail only) 
Power driven vessel 

Seaplane 

Dave Nielsen, FSO-PA 

Continued ………. 
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…..RIGHTS OF WAY 

 

There is also a general (unofficial) rule regarding vessel size. It is called the Rule of Gross 
Tonnage which means keeping clear of the bigger boat! In other words, it makes no sense to insist 
on your right of way over another vessel in all circumstances if the other vessel is infinitely bigger 

than yours.  

For example a supertanker cannot maneuver as well as a small watercraft nor can it stop in short 
distances even when operating astern propulsion. It may take up to several miles for a large tanker 
to stop. Larger vessels also create huge swells of water as they pass, not to mention dangerous 
currents. These may swamp or capsize a pleasure craft. Good seamanship here means giving way 

or keeping away from the tanker until it passes by. 

There is also a visibility issue with large vessels. This problem is the line of sight between the 
captain in the pilot or wheel house and the very forward part of the bow, or the area in front of a 
long line of barges being pushed by a tugboat. The captain cannot see you if you are too close to 
the front of his vessel. Think of it this way, if you cannot see the wheel house the captain probably 

cannot see you.  

Following the Rules including the unofficial ones make lots of sense when you consider the 
consequences of vessels colliding with each other. By thinking ahead you too can help prevent an 

accident.   

Be safe out there and I’ll see you on the water. 

 

Dave Nielsen is a safe boating instructor and vessel examiner for the Coast Guard Auxiliary, 

Englewood Flotilla www.coastguardenglewood.com  and the Peace River Sail & Power Squadron, 

Punta Gorda www.puntagorda-boating.org You may contact him at dc.nielsen@hotmail.com.  

 

Editor’s Note: 

Dave is a regular contributor to the SUN newspaper's Water Line boating and fishing 

magazine promoting the USCG and CG AUXILIARY’S  safe boating message. 
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FLOTILLA 87 CHANGE OF WATCH DINNER 

DECEMBER 6, 2011 

 

Englewood Elks 

401 N. Indiana Ave. (SR 776) 

Englewood, FL 34223 

(941) 474-1404 

 

Appetizers & Cocktails @ 5:30 PM (Cash Bar)  -  Dinner @ 6 PM                            

 Cost $24 per person, gratuity included 

ENTRÉE CHOICES 

Prime Rib  

Chicken Cordon Bleu 

Seafood Stuffed Basa 

All Entrees served with Salad, Fresh Baked Rolls, Roasted Potatoes   

Chef’s Vegetable  

Apple Blossom with ice cream 

Coffee or Tea 

 

Please complete the form below indicating your choice(s), detach and return with your check  

made out to Flotilla 87 and mail to: 

Judy Abbott 6767 San Casa Dr. #98 Englewood 34224 by  November 25, 2011 

———————————————————————————————————————————————————— 

 

NAME _____________________________Indicate number of choices for each entrée. 

 

Prime Rib _________ 

                                 Chicken Cordon Bleu_________ 

                                 Stuffed Basa__________ 


